

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.ukw. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Friday 12th March

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

Wow what a roller coaster of a week. It was absolutely fantastic to welcome all the children back to school this week, almost everyone was able to attend and it was a joy to see the children. We have really missed them. It was also amazing to see all their work and creations from homelearning – please send it in if you have any at home, it is so very important we celebrate the children's achievements.

However our joy was short-lived as we had two positive cases in school and Reception and Year 5/6 had to close and self-isolate until Monday 22nd March. Whilst devastating for all concerned we have followed Public Health guidance. We never act on a whim and all our procedures and risk assessments come from national and local guidance. I understand and share your frustrations and worries, so please be patient with us. We do not make the rules.

This is a reminder that COVID-19 is still very prevalent in the community and I urge you to keep following the national guidelines. Please do not be offended if challenged on 'sleep overs' and gatherings; we are working very hard to keep everyone safe and in school. I look forward as always to your support.

Feedback received over lock down has been extremely positive and as a school we welcome your opinions as parents, carers and the first educators of your children. I am always available for a chat, I am often outside, and although we may not always agree, I am always happy to discuss the rationale behind decisions and procedures.

I was praying and hoping our bad luck was behind us and that a smooth run to Easter would result in us being able to lift some of our restrictions and procedures. However the events this week have somewhat tempered my expectations but please be assured we are constantly evaluating everything we are doing.

Thank you for your support and cooperation in all we do.

Best wishes

Mark Mountcastle





